SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS

Regular Business Meeting Monday, August 18, 2025

Chairman Welka called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 4:30 p.m. Supervisors Davis and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Wachter, Secretary Vallimont, Engineer Jonas, Zoning Admin Cass and two interested persons.

CALL TO ORDER

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve August 4, 2025 minutes as presented.

Vote: 3/0

AUG 4 MINUTES

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve the August 2025 treasurer's report.

Vote: 2/0

TREASURER'S REPORT

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to increase all Picnicana 2025 rental fees by \$25 for the 2026

Vote: 2/0

PICNICANA RATES

FOR 2026

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve expenses for m. Jonas' attendance at the PSATS Engineers seminar, virtually on October 30, 2025.

Vote: 2/0

ENGINEER SEMINAR

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve Kuzma subdivision, 8550 Old French Road, parcel 40-15-85-19, RLD.

Vote: 2/0

SUBDIVISION 40-15-85-19

Solicitor Wachter reminded the supervisors that contract with BIU has expired and they will need to discuss and decide if they will continue utilizing BIU's inspection service or if the township will opt out and allow individuals their choice of inspection companies.

SOLICITOR

Engineer Jonas stated that there is a forthcoming change order request for Downs Drive. Also, the traffic counter has been placed on Ennis Drive.

ENGINEER

Supervisor Davis reported that the senior picnic went well. Summer activities are winding down. Supervisor Welka mentioned that milling work has started on Trails, some minor pipe work has been completed and paving is continuing.

SUPERVISORS

Jim Chojnacki inquired about the cost of Downs Dr. M. Jonas reported that the cost is approx. \$300,000 and we received a grant for \$250,000. Mr. Chojnacki also asked about administrative personnel. He also wanted an update on the Lander case.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Bob Smith wanted to know if we had speed limit signs like Millcreek does (speed trailer). He complimented the glass recycling person. Bob inquired about the management letter for the audit report and he was informed that he will receive a written response. Bob feels that an annual report from the supervisors would be beneficial.

With no further business before the board, motion by Davis, second by Welka, to adjourn the meeting at 4:47 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Vote: 2/0

Respectfully submitted

Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary